
     

2223 St. Anthony Road — Quincy, Illinois   62305 
Web:  www.stanthonypadua.org    Office:  (217) 222-5996         Fax:  (217) 224-6477 

May 29, 2022 The Ascension of the Lord 

— Parish Office Hours — 
Monday-Friday 

8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
Bulletin Deadline: Monday, Noon 

— Mass Times — 

Saturday:  4:00, 6:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00, 10:30 am 

M, Tu, Th, F: 7:30 am 

W. at St. Dominic School  8:30 am 

Th. at Good Samaritan  10:00 am 

Holy Days:   as announced 
When on vacation visit: www.masstimes.org 

 

— Sacrament of Reconciliation — 

Saturday:  5:00-6:00 pm and other 

times by appointment  

 

-Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament- 

Tuesday: after Mass until noon 

Mon.,  May 30, 2022 

7:30 a.m.       No Mass 
 

Tues.,  May 31  2022   

7:30 a.m.   No Mass  
 

Wed., June 1, 2022     

  -   -at St. Anthony Church 

7:30 a.m.  No Mass  

6:00 p.m.     Kenneth Dietrich+ 
 

Thurs., June 2, 2022 

7:30 a.m.  Mary Wellman+ 

         -at Good Samaritan: 

10:00 a.m.   Kent Wellman+ 
 

Fri., June 3,  2022 

7:30 a.m.  Rosie Benz+  
 

Pentecost Sunday 

Sat., June 4, 2022   

      -at St. Dominic School 

4:00 p.m.  Greg Wellman+ 

6:30 p.m.  NO Mass 

Sun.,  June 5,  2022 

 8:00 a.m.  Parish Intentions 

 10:30 a.m.  Robert & Rita Hummel+ 

   6:30 p.m. Victims of Abortion 

Perpetual Prayer Candle for 

Special  Intentions Week of May 28-June 3: 

     For our Country and Favorable out-

come of Roe vs. Wade  

A Message from Fr. Tom Donovan: 

  

   Hail the Day that sees Him Rise!  This weekend in the Pro-
vence of Chicago, we celebrate the Ascension on this Seventh 
Sunday of Easter.  The Ascension is not an ethereal exercise of 
doctrine sourced from a shared mystical experience on part of 
the disciples, lacking meaning or importance in our contempo-
rary experience of faith.  The prayers of this Mass remind us of 
the immanent importance of this mystery in the life of Christ to 
us today: where the Head has gone before in glory, the Body is 
call to follow in hope (collect), and he ascended, not to distance 
himself from our lowly state, but that we, his members, might 
be confident in following where he, our Head and Founder, has 
gone before (preface).  The feast bids us to look forward to the 
final glorification of humanity— that those who follow Christ in 
his Death and Resurrection may know that the final destiny of 
the human person lies in the glory of heaven.  We also are re-
minded that, despite going to heaven to sit at the right hand of 
God the Father, our Lord’s promise to remain with us ushers in 
a new ’sacramental economy’ entrusted to the Church from age 
to age.  Only a few people could witness Jesus in his human 
body as he preached and taught and healed and travelled 
across the small parcel of land he inhabited for the thirty-three 
years as he lived among us.  But now, we encounter his True 
Body and Blood in our own time and place through the mystery 
of the Eucharist.  We need not travel half-way across the world 
in order to encounter the one who, himself, baptizes and heals, 
forgives and makes holy.  Through the presence of the Holy 
Spirit who continues to reveal God the Father and God the Son in the Body of the Church, we 
are not ‘unlucky’ for having been born in these later days.  We can know God through the revela-
tion of Scripture and the Sacred Tradition of the Apostolic Witness. 
   Memorial Day:  Monday, May 30, there will be no regular Mass at St. Anthony Church.  All are 
invited to attend Mass at Calvary Cemetery (1730 N. 18th Street) at 9:00 am.  In the event of 
inclement weather, Mass will be moved to Blessed Sacrament Church.  We remember those who 
have given their lives for our nation, and we call to mind all of those who have died and rest in 
Christ in anticipation of the Resurrection. 
   St. Dominic Junefest 2022:  Next weekend on (June 4) we celebrate our annual Junefest 
picnic at St. Dominic School.  Festivities will begin with Mass at St. Dominic at 4:00pm.  There 
will be no Saturday night Mass (4:00 or 6:30pm) at St. Anthony.  As we have done in recent 
years, as a favor to all of our Junefest workers (and anyone else who wants to come), there will 
be a 6:30pm Mass at St. Anthony on Sunday, June 5.  Thank you for your support of this im-
portant parish celebration! 
   School’s out!  Congratulations to our students and their families, as well as the Staff of St. 
Dominic School, as they finished the 2021-22 academic year this last week.  We pray for the 
safety and continued intellectual and spiritual development of our entire School Family during this 
special time of the year.  The halls may be quiet while the classrooms await their new students, 
but the learning does not stop.  Vacations, work and chores, visits to the library to discover books 
and reading… all of these activities enrich our young people day by day and prepare them for 
more learning in the fall.  Don’t forget their spiritual development with Mass each weekend and 
prayer in the home.  These practices don’t need to be fancy, but they do need to be there.  While 
on vacation, go to Sunday Mass, perhaps even visiting a Cathedral.  
Read a book about the life of a saint. Volunteer for activities at your 
church and in service of others.  Summer is a time for our young peo-
ple to recharge and experience the world in new ways that the class-
room cannot contain.  Experts observe that educational achievement 
regresses when reading and other learning activities do not take place 
during a long summer hiatus.  In the same way, our Christian faith is 
diminished when it is set aside and not exercised by regular prayer 
and worship.  Encourage your children and grandchildren to keep up 
with the good habits they have learned in school, that they may be life-
long learners about the wonders of the world and their Christian faith. 
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St. Dominic School                                              
4100 Columbus Road — Quincy, Illinois   62305                                                              

Web:  www.stdominicquincy.org    Office:  (217) 224-0041 Fax:  (217) 224-0042                                 
cfrericks@stdominicquincy.org 

A Message from Mrs. Carol Frericks—Principal 

Congratulations to our outstanding Class of 2022 on meeting the requirements of graduation. St. Dominic School of St. 

Anthony of Padua Parish is a dedicated Catholic school, where Holy Moments happen every day. Our graduates have 

experienced many Holy Moments, which happen when you put aside your self-interests and do what God is calling you 

to do. We pray that they will continue to be blessed with many Holy Moments because these graduates will choose to 

share their time, talents, and treasure, and listen to what the Holy Spirit calls them to do. We trust that the knowledge, 

skills, faith, and friendships they have developed during their years at St. Dominic School help them along their life’s 

journey.  We hope that as they leave St. Dominic, each one of them takes many special memories of their grade school 

years.  In the coming years, may God grant them many blessings and keep them safe the rest of their life. Our doors 

will always be open to our new alumni so please come visit. 
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 May 29, 2022                       St. Anthony of Padua Church, Quincy 

Mark Your Calendars                                                              St. Anthony Picnic, July 16, 5-12 

 
July 16th, 5:00 p.m.-midnight               St. Anthony Picnic with Mass at 4:00 p.m.  (No 

                    6:30 p.m. Mass this day but will be celebrated 

                    on Sunday, July 17th) 

“Everybody Wins” Mega Raffle   

Only a few tickets remain for this year’s Mega Raffle. Don’t miss your chance to win the grand 

prize of $100,000 or one of the many other cash prizes. Purchase your tickets at 

www.quincymegaraffle.org, through the school office, or at QND. Join us at the St. Francis 

Picnic on June 11 as we announce the winners! The Mega Raffle is the largest fundraiser for 

Catholic education in Quincy and has supported technology updates, tuition assistance, and 

the QND and QCES Foundations. Thank you for your support!  

Junefest     June 4, 5-midnight 

Junefest will be held at St. Dominic School beginning with Mass at 4:00 p.m. at St. Dominic 

School (No 4 p.m. or 6:30 p.m. Mass at St. Anthony this day.  The 6:30 p.m.  Mass will be held 

on Sunday, June 5th at St. Anthony.) 

  

Please make sure you return your Junefest envelope to the parish office or put in the collection 

basket .. 

St. Anthony of Padua Vacation Bible School                          June 20, 21, 22, 23     6:00-8:00 p.m. 

 
All Aboard!!! Come and join us on the Rocky Railway VBS.  This VBS program is a wonderful 

way to help your children explore God’s Word in new ways and learn that they can trust Jesus 

through all the twists and turns of life.  Come aboard with us to keep on the right track.  The 

FREE program is for preschoolers, 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 4th graders.  Our older students are 

always welcome to come back and help.  If you have any questions please contact us any-

time.  Penny Weiman 217-430-0391 and Hope Glidewell 217-222-5996 ex. 106.  Registra-

tion forms are in the parish office. 

Parish Office Summer Hours  Beginning May 31 

Beginning on Tuesday, May 31st, the parish office will be open from 8:00 a.m.-noon  

Monday through Friday through August 12th. The office will be closed Memorial Day, May 30 

Prayer for Our Country 
Dear God, bless our country, the United States of America.  Keep our country in the Christian faith. 

Keep our country and all the peoples living in justice.  Keep the young people of this great land, noble, brave, loyal and 

true.  Immaculate Heart of Mary, Mother of God, under your very special title of the Immaculate Conception  

you are the patroness of the United States of America.  Pray to your Divine Son, Jesus Christ, and with that special pow-

er you have, O Mary, by being always perfectly sinless, bring everyone in our country to Jesus Christ.  Amen 

http://www.quincymegaraffle.org
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 — Parish Data —  

In charity, please remember in your prayers:  All Caregivers, The Shut-Ins of our Parish, Military Members and their families, Albert Huber  

Barbara Boone, Neva Nelson, Mike Hildebrand, Tanner Scranton, Florence Griesbaum, Susan Bauer, Jackie Schieferdecker, Cathy Wat-

son, Dennis Meyer, Jesica Huber, James Ponsot,  Mary Gehrt, Winnie Huber, Gerald S. Maas, Mark Frericks 

Also please remember in your prayers those who have died in 2022:  Melvin Maas, Anthony Engels, Alta Hildebrand, Frank Baumgartner, 

Susan Bauer 

Sunday, May 29 
10:30 a.m. Mass for all Graduates 
Monday, May 30  Memorial Day 
 No Mass at St. Anthony 
 Parish Office Closed 
9:00 a.m.  Mass at Calvary Cemetery (In case of 
 rain it will be held at Blessed Sacra-
 ment Church 
Tuesday, May 31  
 NO Mass at St. Anthony but there will  
 be Adoration 
 Beginning of Parish Office Summer 
 Hours:  closing at noon each day 
 
Wednesday, June 1 Mass 6:00 pm 

                                     RCIA - 6:30 pm 
Thursday, June 2  
 
Friday, June 3  
  
Saturday, June 4  
4:00 p.m. Mass at St. Dominic School 
5:00 p.m. –Midnight Junefest at St. Dominic School 
6:30 p.m. NO Mass  
 
Sunday,  June 5 Ascension of the Lord/7th Week of Easter 
8:00 a.m. Mass 
10:30 a.m.             Mass  
  6:30 p.m. Mass 

PARISH CALENDAR 
Week 47 May 21/22 Total Year-to-Date 

Loose Collection           $    815.07            $   33,991.39 

Weekly Envelopes     $ 9,060.00           $  495,016.01 

Electronic Deposits         $   0.00            $    48,688.00 

Total, May 21/22, 2022         $    9,875.07            $ 577,695.40 

Budget Goal 
(we need no less than this to stay out 

of deficit spending for the year!) 

 $13,000.00             $  611,000.00 

Difference (-$  3,124.93)     ($  -33,304.60)            

WEEKLY PARISH OFFERING 

Parish Community Tithe (PCT) News: 

We appreciate and thank you for your support of our “debt envelope”. 

Please keep not only our debt reduction efforts, but our every-week 

efforts to meet the expenses of our parish and school in your consider-

ation. Operating deficits from this year becomes new debt in the next 

year, so we count on our parishioners to help us year-round to keep St. 

Anthony Church and St. Dominic School financially strong and to keep 

making progress against our accumulated debt and deficits! 

 Saturday,  4:00 PM Sunday, 6:30 PM Sunday, 8:00 AM Sunday, 10:30 AM 

Key Minister/ Jr. & Jackie Dreyer  Gene & Rita Goerlich Jan Barnard 

Lector Mark Levins Janet Bick Michael Kinder Vickie Arnold 

Usher 

Bill Anderson 

Roger Benz 

Tawny Benz 

Jr. Dreyer 

RJ Boone 

Dan Boone 

Ryan Boone 

Tom Boone 

Matt Kasparie 

Mark Neisen 

Ken Peter 

Dan Terwelp 

Frank Arnold 

Ken Klauser 

Brian Koch 

David McCleary 

Servers Palin Cleaves The Benz Family Pius IX Altar Servers Joe Warning 

Greeters/ 

Gift Bearers 
Carol Vogel Earl & Debbie Boone Kristine Doane Family Frank & Vickie Arnold 

Rosary Leader  Trisha Mathews Giny Baker Rich & Alice Rakers 

Counters:  Tuesday, May 31, 2022 

                       Bill Anderson   Norma Weiman   Lou Ann Weills 

  

 

 

Parish Ministry Schedule - Sat.& Sun., June 4 & 5 

DEBT/ACCRUED DEFICITS 

Unpaid Diocesan Liabilities 

from FY 2018-21:  (this total is updated 

periodically, approximately monthly, as funds are 

sent and posted by the Diocese of Springfield) 

ACSA 2019-20: $15,248.60 

ACSA 2020-21: $58,905.82 

 Total: $74,154.42 

Debt Reduction Envelopes 

                            Thank you! ——> 
Cumulative, 5/22   $22,060.00 

As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one another as 
good stewards of God's varied grace (1 Pt 4:10).  
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May 29, 2022                                                            St. Anthony of Padua Church, Quincy    

Nursing Care  Patients  

IL Veterans Home 

Michael Hildebrand 

Albert Huber 

Paul Stupasky 

Jim Ponsot 

Good Samaritan Home 

Bill Wellman 

Bickford Cottages 

Joanne Greving 

SUNSET 

Beverly Andrews 

 

Protecting God’s Children ONLINE:  During the Covid-19, you have the opportunity to complete this one time training online.  For 

more information please contact the parish office 222-5996 or email bulletin@stanthonypadua.org and we will email the instruc-

tions to you.   

Barry Community Care 

Center 

Barbara Boone 

JUNE GROCERY ITEMS  

Corn, Green Beans, Pork & Beans 

The Ladies of Charity & Catholic Charities Thank You!                                                      

  

                   ST. PETER ADORATION CHAPEL   

With silent adoration, we get to know the Lord.  

He is our source of hope.  We are looking 

for Adorers to take an hour in the Ado-

ration Chapel at St. Peter’s.  Please 

consider taking time in the chapel.  

We would love to have you join us.  

Hours we have open are: 

Wednesday:  10 –11 a.m. on the 1st and 3rd 

week of the month;  2-3 p.m., 5-6 p.m., 6-7 

p.m., 9-10 p.m., 10-11p.m. alternating weeks. 

Thursday:  Midnight to 1 a.m., 1-2 a.m., 2-3 a.m., 5-6 

a.m. on the even months of the year. 

Thank you for your consideration.  If you have any ques-

tions or want to sign up for a time please call Mary at 

217-653-3127 or call or text Gina at 217-257-9966. 

Junefest is needing help to set stands on 

June 1st at 5:30 p.m. at St Dominic and 

to work on June 4th. 

Contact Matt Kasparie 217-252-4585 if 

you are able to work. There are many 

spots available.  Please consider helping!  

Also if you have a sign that says "Junefest this Saturday " 

please display the week of May 29th.  Help is also need-

ed for cleanup on Sunday, June  5th at 8:00 a.m. 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS will be held at the 

Calvary Cemetery chapel Monday, May 

30th.  In case of rain it will be held at 

Blessed Sacrament Church. 

Bishop Paprocki has asked the we take up a  special col-

lection for the Retired Diocesan Priests next weekend, 

June 5th.  This collection is to help with the immediate 

retirement and health care needs of our priests.  If you 

are unable to make an in-church contribution, please 

make your donation online at  

parishgiving.dio.org/secondcolletions or mail your dona-

tion to the parish office. 

Bishop Paprocki asks that we please pray for our priest 

who serve so generously in various apostolates through-

out our diocese and to thank God for all that we have 

received from our priest who are now retired, 

many of whom continue to offer generous ser-

vice in any way that they are able throughout 

our diocese. 

Church Cleaning Schedule for   

Saturday, June 4th,  8:00 AM  “GROUP D” 

Joan Dietrich,  Dianna Dietrich   Carmel Akins, 

Vickie Arnold, Jan Barnard, Mary Courty, Debbie Davis , 

Sharon Terwelp, Bonnie Grist,  Joan Brinkman, Bernice 

Niesen, Margie Terwelp, and  Debby Boone   

 Thank you ladies!                   

         St. Anthony Parish welcomes 

              Bennett Robert Carlin 

                        son of  

              Blake and Kylie Carlin 

        who was baptized May 22, 2022 

                                        into the Catholic faith. 

         St. Anthony Parish welcomes 

                Ayden Michael Kirlin 

                        son of  

              Ryne and Kalyn Kirlin 

        who was baptized May 22, 2022 

                                        into the Catholic faith. 
      

Please pray for the repose of the soul of  

Susan Bauer 

Eternal Rest Grant to her O Lord, 

  and let Perpetual Light  

shine on her. 

MOVING???    If you are moving, please call the parish 

office 222-5996 to give us your new address.  We get 

charged for any returned newsletters or mailings. 



  6  

St. Anthony of Padua Church, Quincy,  May 29, 2022 

St. Peter School has the following openings for the 2022-

2023 School Year:   Part-time Para Educators, and Part-

time Day Care Coordinator.  Qualified applicants should 

send a cover letter, resume, and references to Mrs. Cin-

dy Venvertloh, Principal, St. Peter School, 2500 Maine 

Street, Quincy, IL 62301 or c.venvertloh@cospq.org.      

QMG Free Sports Physicals will be held, Wednesday, 

June 15 and Tuesday July 26, 5:30-8:30 p.m.  Appoint-

ment is required.  Call 217-222-6550 ext. 3282 to 

schedule.  No immunizations for 6th and 9th grade,  

More information at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports. 

Advance Physical Therapy will be having their FREE 

sports physicals on June 28th and July 19th from 5:30pm-

8:00pm. The physicals are for all CYO, QND, QHS and 

any other school sport physical. The only athletes not 

included are 6th and 9th graders due to requirements 

with immunization. The physicals are free, but an ap-

pointment must be made by calling 217-222-6800. The 

physicals are located at our 4800 Maine, Suite 48-100 

(Blessing Health Center, first floor) 

The Quincy Catholic IESA baseball program is looking for 

a head coach to lead our team this coming fall.  Prac-

tice/Tryouts starts on August 1st for 7th and 8th grade 

boys and the season generally runs 7-8 weeks.  Games 

are played at the Blessing field at Wavering park.  We are 

looking for a coach with some past experience involving 

baseball.  If interested please contact Eric Orne -  

athletics@quincynotredame.org  

St. Francis Solanus Parish will hold its annual Parish Pic-

nic on Saturday, June 11, 5:00 p.m. to midnight. The pic-

nic will host a variety of food and beverages, live music, 

cash raffle, silent auction, basket raffle, dunk tank, kids’ 

games, train ride, bounce houses and more. The Heidel-

berg Band will play from 5:30-7:30 p.m. and ELEVEN will 

take the stage from 8:00 p.m.-midnight.  The St. Francis 

Parish Picnic will also host the “Everybody Wins” Mega 

Raffle Mega Drawings beginning at 7:00 p.m.  

MOVING???    If you are moving, please 

call the parish office 222-5996 to give us 

your new address.  We get charged for 

any returned newsletters or mailings. 

mailto:c.venvertloh@cospq.org
mailto:athletics@quincynotredame.org

